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November 2023 
Act of Remembrance  
This year’s Act of Remembrance will take place at Edlesborough War Memorial on 
November 12, 10:50am – 11:10am. 
Grand Opening of New Play Equipment on Edlesborough Green 
On Saturday 23rd September Cllr Booth was ably assisted by children of the Parish in 
officially opening the new play equipment on Edlesborough Green. 

 

 



EPC thanks Cllr Booth for taking the lead on this project. EPC gives thanks to the numerous parishioners who 
engaged with the project by joining an initial working party, completing questionnaires, or responding to 
consultations. 
Cllr Dorothy Ferguson 

At the September Council meeting Council co-opted Dorothy Ferguson onto the Council to represent the 
Ward of Edlesborough. 

 
Green Spaces in the Parish 

EPC reminds all parishioners to: 

• Keep dogs under control. If your dog does not have excellent recall, it must be kept on a lead to 
ensure that it does not spoil the enjoyment of other parishioners.  

Please Clean up after your dog! 

Buckinghamshire Council is responsible for the emptying of the dog bins in Edlesborough, 
Dagnall and Northall. These are currently scheduled to be emptied on a Friday.  

- If a bin is overflowing, please call the number on the bin and quote the reference 
number on the bin.  

- If a bin is broken, please inform EPC as soon as possible to enable a swift repair or 
bin replacement, as necessary. 

• Now that the evenings are darker, please be extra vigilant when walking your dog to ensure you clear 
up after them. 

EPC Small Grant Scheme 
This is an opportunity for local groups, local charities, and local organisations to get a grant of up to £500. 
The main terms of the grant are very straightforward. 

• The purpose for which the grant is made must be in the interest of 
Edlesborough Parish, (Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall). 

• EPC will determine the size of the award up to a maximum of £500. 
• We will not award funds for activities that have already taken place. 
• Any publicity covering the activity funded must mention EPC’s involvement. 
• Following the award, recipients must make a short presentation at the Annual Parish Meeting. 

Applications will be reviewed at any time during the year and awards to successful applications made in 
each quarter beginning in April of each year. The total funding available is limited. 
Full details of the terms of the scheme can be found on the EPC website.  
Speedwatch & EDaN Traffic Management 
Any parishioner interested in becoming involved with the EDaN Community Speedwatch for Edlesborough 
Parish should contact Cllr Alan Williams via email at alan.williams@edlesborough-pc.gov.uk  or on 07828 
398371 

mailto:alan.williams@edlesborough-pc.gov.uk


Streetlights 
Please report failed streetlights in 
Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall to 
the Clerk for repair via 
clerk@edlesborough-pc.gov.uk or 
01525 229358 
When making a report please ensure you provide 
the Clerk with the information displayed on the 
lamp post. 

Salt Bins 
The responsibility for filling 
these bins is with Transport 
for Buckinghamshire. When 
supplies are running low a 
refill request should be submitted via their website 
https://www.fixmystreet.buckscc.gov.uk/    

Council Meetings 
The next Edlesborough Parish Council Meetings will take place on: 

• Thursday 16th November 2023 – Edlesborough Pavilion 

• Thursday 21st December 2023 – Edlesborough Pavilion 
The meetings will commence at 7:30pm. 
Parishioners are welcome to attend all Ordinary Parish Council meetings and may 
ask questions, raise issues, and give suggestions during the Open Forum before the 
formal start of the meeting. Council requests that where possible questions, issues 
and suggestions are submitted in writing to the Clerk by the Tuesday preceding the 
meeting.  
The agenda and full minutes of previous Parish Council meetings are available to 
view on the website or from the Parish Clerk.  

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
Clerk: Miss Penny Pataky Office Hours: Monday – Friday 10am – 2pm (excluding Wednesdays) 
Email: clerk@edlesborough-pc.gov.uk 01525 229358  Website: www.edlesborough-pc.gov.uk  

Facebook: www.facebook.com/EDANParishCouncil| 
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